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Prep Term 3 Overview 2017                            
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome back to the commencement of Term 3. We hope you all had a safe and fun filled break. Please find below an outline of the learning and teaching programs for Term 3.  Due to the wide range of student abilities in each classroom, the teaching and learning program will be structured so that all students are challenged and extended in their learning.  Teachers and students, in partnership, have already established many of our classroom processes. We will be extending this further through the development of the students’ independence skills.  We would appreciate your support by making sure that your child is responsible for putting away their bag, handing in notes to their teacher and returning and borrowing their own home reading books.  It is important that your child understands that from 9am they are to make their own decisions and choices for their learning.  We ask that you encourage your child to carry their own bag into the classroom and wave goodbye at the door. This will allow students to build their independence, confidence and time management strategies which are essential for lifelong learning.  

We are encouraging all students to bring a bottle of water to school daily. This will help in maintaining concentration and water levels in the body. 
HOME READING
You can help your child understand the importance of nightly reading by encouraging continuous experiences with books, listening to them read every night, asking questions about the story and reminding them to put their reading pack back into their bag before coming to school.  Ensure that time is given to the learning of the Oxford Words each night and that students are encouraged to independently complete their spelling homework which will start going home later in the term.

	English


	Reading 

Reading sessions will involve a variety of activities related to a range of texts, letters, sounds and word patterns such as exploring words ending in ‘-at’ e.g. cat, mat, sat. Students will be exposed to various forms of texts, mainly fiction and factual texts, in both book and digital formats. Students will be introduced to reading strategies using the CAFÉ menu within their classrooms. Some of these include using their prior knowledge to help them understand texts, learning about the text features of a non-fiction text, identifying the facts and key words in a text, and using various comprehension strategies to check that students have understood what they have read.  Students will continue to learn about the basic concepts of reading and books such as how to identify letters, words and sentences in the book in both whole class shared reading experiences as well as in small teacher-led reading groups.  Students will explore Aboriginal Dreamtime stories and enjoy books of their choice when visiting the school library.

	
	Writing 
Students will write personal recounts of experiences such as investigations during Indoor/Outdoor Discovery Learning sessions or reflections about experiments and experiences during Science lessons, language experiences, as well as other special events such as visiting the Melbourne Zoo.  During Term 3 students will continue focusing on correct letter formation and fluency when writing common words. Students will be encouraged to sound out unfamiliar words using their phoneme fist and use full stops, capital letters and spaces in their writing.  Students will also be encouraged to use word patterns to assist them with spelling unfamiliar words.  Throughout the term there will be a focus on using new words that have been learnt to label diagrams and pictures as well as building upon students’ ability to correctly structure a sentence.  The students will work towards writing a basic information report about an animal, of their choice, and develop simple research skills as part of the process.

	
	Speaking & Listening 
Students will have many opportunities to speak in front of others to encourage and increase their confidence with their oral language development.  During Discovery Learning and Science sessions, students will have many opportunities to speak and interact with others as they work collaboratively in teams.  In this time they will be able to improve their speaking and listening and develop their language and social skills.  Students will have the opportunity to describe plant and animal life using adjectives and new scientific words they have learnt.  There will be a focus on students structuring sentences using correct grammar, particularly when orally presenting their discoveries in Science.

	Maths

	This term, during Mathematics sessions, students will be learning about the following:

	
	Number and Algebra:                                                 
· Adding collections together to find the total and learning about the concept of addition
· Learning about the concept of subtraction through taking away and finding the difference between two collections

	
	Measurement and Geometry:

· Sorting, identifying, naming and describing basic 3D shapes
· Comparing, ordering and learning to measure using informal units when exploring the concept of mass through hefting objects

	
	Statistics and Probability:

· Collecting data by asking questions and answering simple ‘yes’ and ‘no’ questions

· Creating and exploring simple graphs when data is collected
· Learning to reflect on the data that is presented in a graph

	
	100 Days

· We will also link Maths concepts to our celebration of 100 Days at school. This will occur during week 3 in term 3.

	Science
and
Discovery Learning

	During the biological science unit ‘Growing Well’, students will explore what living things need in order to survive.  There will be a focus on plants and animals.  Students will participate in various activities to support their understandings of the key concepts including investigating plant and animal life in the school environment and growing plants at school and observing how they change and what is required for them to grow.  During Discovery Learning all children will work on investigations relevant to their interests and will be encouraged to be creative and imaginative as they develop their own projects.  Discovery Learning promotes and encourages role playing, building and hands-on experiences as well as supporting children to develop their oral language and social skills.  Students will be attending an excursion to the Melbourne Zoo later in the term which will support students’ learning of the science unit and their projects back in the classroom.
During the term students will be building their social and emotional learning through activities such as learning how to collaborate with their peers, circle time conversations and building on their conflict resolution skills.  This term the value of confidence will be taught as part of the You Can Do It program through explicit teaching and learning sessions.


